.

Mathematics Society

¥

athematics Society, established

in 1991, is one of the academic

societies in SJIC. In order to
arouse the students’ interest in
mathematics and their knowledge in
mathematics, a wide range of activities
had been organized to give our fellow
Josephians a deeper insight into
mathematics.

Mathematics Society CD-Rom

As we are in the age of computer, the era
of information technology, this year, we
have made a big breakthrough — CD-
Roms were published instead of journals.
The disc contained some useful
mathematics shareware that can help
students in learning mathematics
interactively. The disc was very popular
despite the high production cost.

Tutorial Classes

Tutorial classes have been organized for a
number of years. Its aim is to help lower
form students with their mathematics
homework. Many students have joined us
and showed great enthusiasm in the
continuation of the programme.
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Lecture

An open lecture was held in November in
the General Science Laboratory, given by
our teacher adviser Mr. K.B. Ching. The
lecture was about combination.
Combination is a thing which always
appears in our surroundings. Through the
lecture, students understood that
mathematics is not only just a game of
numbers.

125" Anniversary Millennium Grand
Open Day

On the 29" January 2000, we had set a
mathematics room in the Form 2D
classroom. Some mathematics software
was shown and we had Mr. A. Lee to
demonstrate how to use IT in teaching
mathematics. Also there were some games
and boards, which were funny, and the
guests could learn in the same time when
they played the games.

External Activities

In late May, we held a Joint-School
Mathematics Quiz with Marymount
Secondary School. We had some
competitors from forms 1 to 2. As they
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were the first time to join such a
competition, they did not get any excellent
result, but their performance was out of
our expectation.

Conclusion

Finally, we would like to express our
sincere thanks to our executive committee
members, our teacher advisers and our
principal Rev. Brother Thomas for their
invaluable help.
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